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HONORING DEIRDRE SCOTT, EXEC-

UTIVE DIRECTOR OF BRONX 
COUNCIL ON THE ARTS 

HON. JOSÉ E. SERRANO 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, February 9, 2012 

Mr. SERRANO. Mr. Speaker, in honor of 
Black History Month 2012, I rise today to rec-
ognize a dedicated arts and cultural leader in 
the Bronx who has done wonderful work for 
the people of our borough, Ms. Deirdre Scott. 

Ms. Scott is a lifelong resident of New York 
and has been a resident and leader in the 
Bronx for more than 20 years. She attended 
Temple University School of Architecture and 
Engineering Technology, before enrolling in 
Hunter College, CUNY where she earned her 
Bachelor’s Degree in Art History/Fine Arts. 
She also earned a Business Development 
Certificate from Columbia University School of 
Business in 1994. She has been the Executive 
Director of the Bronx Council on the Arts, 
BCA, since 2009, and served on the board 
prior to that. Ms. Scott has extensive experi-
ence at art institutions throughout New York 
City, and prior to her time at BCA, she was 
the Director of Technology at the Studio Mu-
seum in Harlem for seven years. She has also 
worked at the Metropolitan Museum of Art, 
Bronx Museum of the Arts and Cooper-Hew-
itt—The Smithsonian’s National Design Mu-
seum. She also co-founded the Aquamarine 
Sculpture Park in Manhattan, which was the 
first waterfront sculpture park in the borough. 
Among other roles, she has worked as a cura-
tor, educator, exhibition and multimedia de-
signer, and instructor. 

Ms. Scott has also been involved in an 
amazing number of civic efforts. She is a 
member of the Board of Directors at the Bronx 
Overall Economic Development Corporation, is 
a member of the New York City Workforce In-
vestment Board, the Juxtopia Informatics’ Vir-
tual Instructors Pilot Research Group, and the 
Bronx Initiative for Energy and the Environ-
ment. 

The BCA is one of the Bronx’s premier or-
ganizations, and this year will celebrate its 
50th Anniversary. In her role as Executive Di-
rector, Ms. Scott has helped numerous artists, 
art organizations, and community groups 
through the BCA’s programming and grants. In 
addition, she has played an important role in 
securing BCA’s future by leading an effort that 
resulted in the donation of a new building to 
serve as the headquarters for the BCA. 

Mr. Speaker, the Bronx has a long and rich 
history in the arts. I am proud to say that Ms. 
Scott is not just a part of that past, but is also 
developing the future of arts and culture in our 
borough. She is very well respected by lead-
ers in the arts community and her talents have 
not gone unnoticed by her peers. I am proud 
to join them in recognizing and thanking her 
for her contributions to the Bronx and to New 
York City. Mr. Speaker, I ask that my col-
leagues join me in recognizing a gifted and 
talented woman, Ms. Deirdre Scott. 

EDS WASTE SOLUTIONS 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, February 9, 2012 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud EDS Waste 
Solutions for receiving the Greater Golden 
Chamber of Commerce Business of the Year 
Award. 

This award is given to an outstanding 
Chamber of Commerce business member that 
has contributed substantially to the Chamber 
of Commerce and the community. 

The original trash company began in 1896 
with a horse and wagon. Today, EDS Waste 
Solutions proudly operates a fleet of over 30 
trucks. 

EDS Waste Solutions is a full service com-
pany that offers residential, commercial, indus-
trial, and recycle hauling services. They are 
committed to offering the most innovative 
waste solutions of the 21st century. 

In the 26 years that EDS has been located 
in Golden they have supported the City of 
Golden, Golden Chamber of Commerce, Buf-
falo Bill Days, Golden Fine Arts Festival, Gold-
en Christmas Parades, Golden Car Shows, 
Golden Clean Up Days and the list goes on. 
EDS saves the city, citizens and organizations 
nearly $20,000.00 each year. 

Their Mission Statement is truly who they 
are. EDS is an environmentally responsible 
company committed to exceeding the expecta-
tions of their customers, employees, and com-
munity with integrity, teamwork, innovation, 
and their desire to serve. Because, ‘‘It’s not 
just trash, it’s our future’’. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to all 
the employees of EDS Waste Solutions for 
this well deserved recognition by the Greater 
Golden Chamber of Commerce. Thank you for 
making our community a better place to live. 

f 

H.R. 3582—PRO-GROWTH BUDG-
ETING ACT AND H.R. 3578—BASE-
LINE REFORM ACT 

HON. BETTY McCOLLUM 
OF MINNESOTA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, February 9, 2012 

Ms. MCCOLLUM. Mr. Speaker, I rise in op-
position to both H.R. 3582 and H.R. 3578. 
These misguided bills make it easier for Con-
gress to pass budgets that give wealthy indi-
viduals unaffordable tax breaks while dev-
astating America’s communities with cuts to 
schools, hospitals and road and bridge re-
pairs. 

H.R. 3582, the Pro Growth Budgeting Act, 
requires the Congressional Budget Office, 
CBO, to use ‘‘dynamic scoring’’ as part of a 
macroeconomic impact analysis of tax provi-
sions. This new method is based on the false 
premise that tax cuts pay for themselves, 
which would hide the true costs of passing 
even more tax cuts for America’s wealthiest 
individuals. 

H.R. 3578, the Baseline Reform Act, man-
dates a fundamental change in how CBO fore-
casts future discretionary spending in its base-
line, requiring CBO to unrealistically assume 
that spending in the future will stay the same 

and not keep pace with inflation. Over the 
long-term, this could result in a substantial de-
crease in vital government services that 
niillions of Americans rely on. 

Both of these bills present a distorted pic-
ture of the federal budget outlook. H.R. 3582 
and H.R. 3578 will fail to create jobs, reduce 
the national deficit, or put the country on a fis-
cally sustainable path. By bringing these bills 
to the floor, the House Republican Majority is 
once again failing to focus on the most press-
ing need of our constituents: growing the 
economy and creating jobs. 

It is time to leave behind the failed Repub-
lican economic policies of the last decade. 
The Great Recession proved that deregulation 
and tax cuts for the wealthy at a time when 
America is fighting two wars destroys jobs and 
produces enormous deficits. Republicans and 
Democrats need to come together around a 
new agenda that makes strategic investments 
in our country. We can start with President 
Obama’s American Jobs Act, which would put 
more than 1 million Americans back to work, 
according to independent economists. By 
working together, we can build a stronger, 
more competitive economy for the 21st cen-
tury. 

I urge my colleagues to oppose them. 
f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. LUCILLE ROYBAL-ALLARD 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, February 9, 2012 

Ms. ROYBAL-ALLARD. Mr. Speaker, I was 
out of town due to a death in my family and 
was not present for rollcall votes numbered 
13–20 on Wednesday, February 1, 2012. Had 
I been present, I would have voted in this 
manner: 

Rollcall Vote #13—Jackson Lee (TX) 
Amendment (#2): ‘‘yes;’’ 

Rollcall Vote #14—Jackson Lee (TX) 
Amendment (#1): ‘‘yes;’’ 

Rollcall Vote #15—Deutch (FL) Amendment 
(#4): ‘‘yes;’’ 

Rollcall Vote #16—Deutch (FL) Amendment 
(#5): ‘‘yes;’’ 

Rollcall Vote #17—Democratic Motion to 
Recommit: ‘‘yes;’’ 

Rollcall Vote #18—Final Passage of H.R. 
1173: ‘‘no;’’ 

Rollcall Vote #19—H.R. 3835: ‘‘no;’’ and 
Rollcall Vote #20—H.R. 3567: ‘‘yes.’’ 

f 

GAUGING AMERICAN PORT 
SECURITY 

HON. JANICE HAHN 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, February 9, 2012 

Ms. HAHN. Mr. Speaker, the lessons of 
9/11 have taught us that we must continuously 
be vigilant in proactively seeking out and pre-
venting our country’s most pressing threats. 
That is why after 9/11, Congress began to 
shine a spotlight on previously ignored issues 
such as border security, airport security and 
strengthening identification procedures. How-
ever, an area that continues to be ignored is 
port security. 
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In the U.S., tens of thousands of ships each 

year make over 50,000 calls on U.S. ports. 
These ships carry the bulk of the approxi-
mately two billion tons of freight, three billion 
tons of oil transports, and 134 million pas-
sengers by ferry each year. 

The volume of traffic gives terrorists oppor-
tunities to smuggle themselves or their weap-
ons into the United States with little risk of de-
tection. According to a report by the Council 
on Foreign Relations, in May 2002 there were 
reports that twenty-five Islamist extremists en-
tered the United States by hiding in shipping 
containers. 

This highlights the need for an immediate 
legislative solution to counter this problem. 
However, it is difficult to come up with an ef-
fective solution without first knowing all of the 
potential dangers. 

That is why I am introducing the Gauging 
American Port Security (GAPS) Act. The 
GAPS Act addresses these problems by re-
quiring that the Department of Homeland Se-
curity (DHS) report to Congress on the current 
weaknesses and vulnerabilities of U.S. ports 
and ensures that DHS develops a comprehen-
sive plan for addressing them. Only by focus-
ing on the specific dangers that threaten our 
port security, can we develop effective solu-
tions to ensure our nation is prepared for any 
and all types of attacks. 

f 

KEN KRANZ 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, February 9, 2012 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Ken Kranz for 
receiving the Greater Golden Chamber of 
Commerce Charlie O’Brien Award. 

This award goes to a member who is well 
respected within his or her organization and is 
motivated by an unselfish desire to contribute 
to the community for the betterment of greater 
Golden. 

Ken Kranz fell in love with Golden while 
conducting a bank transaction with Wells 
Fargo. After moving to Golden, Ken met with 
the Greater Golden Chamber to find out where 
his talents were needed. His talents were put 
to use that very day and has continued to 
today. 

Ken has been President of Leadership 
Golden Alumni Association, Chairman and 
current member of Citizens Budget Advisory 
Committee for the City of Golden, President of 
the Golden Visitors Center Board of Trustees, 
member of the Golden Fine Arts Festival 
Committee and responsible for logistics co-
ordination. Ken is also a member of the Board 
of Directors, current member of the Rotary 
Club of Golden and volunteer at the National 
Western Stock Show. 

Ken retired from banking after 30 years of 
service to the Wells Fargo Corporation and 
Wells Fargo Bank. 

I extend my deepest congratulations to Ken 
Kranz for this well deserved recognition by the 
Greater Golden Chamber of Commerce. 
Thank you for your dedication to our commu-
nity. 

HONORING THE LIFE AND SERVICE 
OF MAYOR GREGORIO ACOSTA 
CALVO 

HON. MADELEINE Z. BORDALLO 
OF GUAM 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, February 9, 2012 

Ms. BORDALLO. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to honor the life and service of Gregorio 
Acosta Calvo, the former Mayor of Tamuning- 
Tumon, Guam. Mayor Calvo passed away on 
February 2, 2012 at the age of 87. 

Gregorio Acosta Calvo was born on Novem-
ber 9, 1924 in Hagåtña, Guam and is the son 
of Gregorio Leon Guerrero Calvo and Maria 
Acosta Calvo. In 1960, he was elected Assist-
ant Commissioner of Tamuning-Tumon and 
served in that role until 1965. In 1965, the 
Government of Guam changed the title of the 
position from Commissioner to Mayor. In 
1965, Mr. Calvo was elected Mayor of 
Tamuning-Tumon and served in this capacity 
until his retirement on January 14, 1985. 

Mayor Calvo began working for the Govern-
ment of Guam in 1952, where he served as 
Chairman for Parks and Recreation within the 
Department of Public Works. During his time 
at Public Works, Mr. Calvo was instrumental in 
organizing summer programs for teens. He 
continued this passion for helping the island’s 
youth during his term as Mayor, where he or-
ganized sporting events for baseball and bas-
ketball. 

Mayor Calvo was strongly involved in the in-
troduction of Little League baseball on Guam. 
From the early 1950s to the official national 
chartering of the Little League in 1967, Mayor 
Calvo was a leading supporter for the devel-
opment of the sport for our island’s youth. In 
1983, he proposed to split the Little League 
Far East region into the Asia region and the 
Pacific region, in order to give the smaller Pa-
cific nations an opportunity to compete in the 
Little League World Series. In 2000, the pro-
posal was passed and since then Guam has 
sent teams to compete in the Little League 
World Series. 

Mayor Calvo was also a strong advocate for 
the preservation of the Chamorro culture. In 
1992, he became a member of the board of 
the Chamorro Heritage Foundation, a non- 
profit organization with the mission of pre-
serving, developing, and enhancing the 
Chamorro culture and heritage of the people 
of Guam. Mayor Calvo is also a survivor of the 
Japanese occupation of Guam during World 
War II. As a teen, he endured forced labor at 
the hands of Japanese forces and was tasked 
with digging caves in the northern village of 
Yigo. 

Mayor Calvo married Felisidad Salas Calvo 
in 1946 and together they raised 13 children, 
and have been blessed with numerous grand-
children and great-grandchildren. 

I join our community in mourning the loss of 
Mayor Gregorio Acosta Calvo. His contribu-
tions to our community, especially our island’s 
youth, will be remembered by the many citi-
zens he helped throughout his life. On behalf 
of the people of Guam, I extend my heartfelt 
condolences to his family, friends, and loved 
ones. God bless Mayor Calvo. He will be 
missed. 

HONORING THE ACCOMPLISH-
MENTS OF UNITED WAY OF 
MCLEAN COUNTY ILLINOIS 

HON. TIMOTHY V. JOHNSON 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, February 9, 2012 

Mr. JOHNSON of Illinois. Mr. Speaker I rise 
today to recognize the outstanding achieve-
ment of the United Way of McLean County. 
The United Way provides funding for 27 agen-
cies that operate a total of 45 local programs 
to help assist the homeless, people with de-
velopmental disabilities, and families in crisis. 

The United Way, with the help of citizens 
and businesses throughout McLean County, 
raised over $4.3 million during its latest fund-
raising period. 

This money was raised in part by a commu-
nity that has always valued self reliance and 
over the years has come together in times of 
hardship to meet common goals and to assist 
its own citizens. The great people of McLean 
County are proof that we do not need to rely 
on the government to take care of every prob-
lem. 

I would like to also thank State Farm and all 
of their employees. Together, they donated a 
total of $1.9 million to the cause of the United 
Way. This includes $99,000 that State Farm 
donated before the close of fundraising to 
make sure the United Way exceeded its goal 
of $4.3 million. State Farm’s continued rela-
tionship with the McLean County community is 
another illustration of the benefits that accom-
pany accepting and promoting private busi-
nesses in your local area. 

The United Way is an asset to McLean 
county, and I pray for their continued success 
and assistance in the years to come. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO JAN SANDERS 

HON. EDDIE BERNICE JOHNSON 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, February 9, 2012 

Ms. EDDIE BERNICE JOHNSON of Texas. 
Mr. Speaker, I rise today to pay tribute to my 
constituent, Jan Sanders, a longtime activist, 
community leader, and cherished friend who is 
being honored by the League of Women Vot-
ers of Dallas Education Fund as the 2012 re-
cipient of the Susan B. Anthony Award on 
February 10, 2012. I can think of no one more 
appropriate to receive this award. Throughout 
her life, Jan has exhibited tireless activism and 
a relentless pursuit of justice, equality and 
peace. 

Jan has served numerous organizations that 
provide community development and services 
for local congregations, schools, and commu-
nity organizations. Jan Sanders is a longtime 
member of the League of Women Voters, and 
is dedicated to outreach initiatives on voter 
registrations, especially those that involve high 
school students and new citizens. Jan taught 
5th grade in the DISD, and also spent a year 
teaching government at SMU. She has taught 
many workshops to improve the public’s un-
derstanding of the role of government and the 
responsibilities of citizenship. She has served 
many years as an Election Judge and created 
a training curriculum for poll workers, poll 
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